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Next Issue print date: Issue 232, 4th June 2019.
Content Deadline: 5pm 31st May 2019.

Review Creators
Lyttelton Harbour Review is a voluntary led community 
newsletter initiative developed after the February 2011 
earthquake. It’s  a Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre 
initiative produced by former Chairperson Wendy 
Everingham and Committe Member Jenny-Lee Love. 
The objective of the Lyttelton Harbour Review is to help 
keep local residents informed with what is going on in the 
wider Lyttelton Harbour community. Of course the success 
of the Lyttelton Harbour Review could not be possible 
without the ongoing support and enthusiasm from the 
wider community.
A big thank you goes out to everyone who sends information; 
is willing to be interviewed or lets us know what might be 
happening in the neighbourhood. The Lyttelton Harbour 
Review project would not be possible without you all.
If you have an event, topic, sport announcement, fundraiser 
or cause that you would like to share with the harbour 
community, then Wendy or Jenny-Lee would love to hear 
from you:

Wendy Everingham 
Mobile: 021 047 6144 
Email: review@lytteltoninfocentre.nz 
Content Deadline: 5pm Friday

Jenny-Lee Love 
Email: review@lytteltoninfocentre.nz 
Content Deadline: 5pm Friday

Lyttelton Information Centre 
Office: 328 9093 
Email: office@lytteltoninfocentre.nz

Subscribe to the Review: 
Email either Wendy or Jenny-Lee with the words “Subscribe 
Me” in the subject line and the Lyttelton Harbour Review 
will be delivered to your inbox.
In 2019 the Lyttelton Harbour Review is produced 
fortnightly. Any important information between times will 
be emailed as a Lyttel Broadcast if neccessary. 
Hard Copies of the Review are available at:

The Lyttelton Arms
Lyttelton Bakery
Leslies Bookshop
Lyttelton Community House 
Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre
Lyttelton Health Centre
Lyttelton Library
Lyttelton Top Club
Back Copies Available to Download:
www.lytteltonharbour.info

Lyttelton's Naval Point pile removal 
work delayed
The removal of remnant piles to improve navigation and 
public safety at Lyttelton’s Naval Point has been delayed and 
is now expected to start at the end of this month.
The old concrete piles from the planned Magazine Bay 
Marina are going to be removed.
The 52 concrete piles – originally from the planned Magazine 
Bay Marina that was devastated by a storm in 2000 – were 
set to be removed during April.
However, equipment required for the removal project was 
needed on the West Coast to help with the clean-up there 
following March’s devastating flooding.
The work will now begin in the last week of May and is 
expected to take four weeks, depending on sea and weather 
conditions.
Christchurch City Council Head of Parks Andrew Rutledge 
says it was important for the equipment to have been 
diverted to help on the West Coast.
“Although this has caused a small delay we are happy the 
pile removal will start at the end of the month, improving 
the safety of the popular recreational spot for the different 
people and groups that use the bay for water activities.”
The removal is exciting news for the many groups that use 
the area, as well as the wider community, with them all 
identifying the piles as a significant navigation and public 
safety hazard.
The removed piles will become part of the Lyttelton Port 
Company’s reclamation work, saving on disposal costs.
A wider piece of work is being carried out by the Council to 
develop Naval Point, which will involve public consultation 
later this year.

Article CCC Newsline
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New mid-winter programme planned 
 
The ending of Lyttelton Harbour Festival of Lights will 
make way for new beginnings.
A fresh new series of mid-winter events and activities is set 
to replace the iconic one-night event, said Project Lyttelton 
Event Co-ordinator Claire Coates.
The new community-focused event will begin this year and 
run over a week-long programme with a  vision  to grow 
activities into a month-long calendar of events next year.
The new festival has a local focus and will be a showcase 
of creativity from a wide range of people and organisations 
in the community. The activities this year include plans for 
a street parade, youth events, creative samplers, a ‘Window 
Wanderland’ and a celebration of Matariki.
The huge success of the Festival of Lights over its 14 year 
run could not have happened without the effort and input of 
major sponsors, volunteers, and a great team. 
“We greatly appreciated all the support and involvement in 
the Festival of Lights and thank everyone for all the help in 
making it such a success,” Claire said.
The time was right for a change in focus, and the feedback 
had been overwhelmingly positive, she said.
“We are now really looking forward to all the fresh energies 
and ideas that this new event is generating.”
Event coordinators, Claire Coates and Louise Buckingham 
are open to all suggestions to add to the programme and 
invite anyone with ideas or wanting to volunteer to get in 
touch.
Claire can be contacted at Project Lyttelton office: 
email claire@lyttelton.net.nz or call 03 328 9243.

Article Project Lyttelton

Governors Bay pump station now online
Lyttelton Harbour is a step closer to being a healthier 
place to swim and fish since the routine discharge of 
treated wastewater from Governors Bay has ended.

A new pump station is now pumping all of Governors Bay’s 
treated wastewater - an average of 136,000 litres per day - 
through a new submarine pipeline to Lyttelton.
Wastewater from Governors Bay is now being conveyed by 
submarine pipe to Lyttelton.
At Lyttelton it is being treated temporarily at the Cashin 
Quay pump station until the $53 million Lyttelton Harbour 
Wastewater Project is completed early next year.
Christchurch City Council City Services General Manager 
David Adamson says the Lyttelton Harbour Wastewater 
Project will put an end to the routine discharge of treated 
wastewater into Lyttelton Harbour.
“The commissioning of the Governors Bay pump station is a 
fantastic milestone and another step closer to cleaner water 
in Lyttelton Harbour,” Mr Adamson says.
“The Lyttelton Harbour Wastewater Project will improve 
wastewater services in Lyttelton, Governors Bay and 
Diamond Harbour, an end goal we’re all committed to.”
Up until now wastewater from Lyttelton, Governors Bay and 
Diamond Harbour has been treated at wastewater treatment 
plants in each of the townships before being discharged 
through outfall pipelines into Lyttelton Harbour.
Under the new scheme, existing wastewater treatment plants 
at Cashin Quay, Governors Bay and Diamond Harbour are 
being converted into pump stations to pipe all of Lyttelton 
Harbour’s wastewater through the Lyttelton Tunnel.
The Council is working with Environment Canterbury, 
Te Hapū o Ngāti Wheke, Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu and 
Lyttelton Port Company and harbour communities to 
improve water quality in Lyttelton Harbour as part of the 
Waka-Ora Healthy Harbour Plan.
Mr Adamson says the Lyttelton Harbour Wastewater 
Project is a practical solution to improving the health of our 
harbour for future generations to enjoy.

CCC Newsline
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Environment Canterbury declared a climate emergency at 
its May 16th council meeting highlighting both the urgent 
need to address the issue and the work already being done to 
help the region respond.
“Climate change presents significant challenges, risks and 
opportunities to Canterbury and we’ve long acknowledged 
the urgent need to address climate change for the benefit of 
current and future generations.
The Council’s role is to support the region and its 
communities to better understand and proactively respond”, 
deputy chair Peter Scott says.
“We have no doubt at Council that urgency is required – the 
science is irrefutable and we have for some time now, been 
responding accordingly”.
The Council was challenged to make this statement by the 
local branch of Extinction Rebellion. As a result of their 
hard efforts the council affirmed the following statement:
The Council affirmed the following statement:
“Environment Canterbury recognises the importance of 
an urgent need to address climate change for the benefit of 
current and future generations.
The science is irrefutable – climate change is already 
impacting ecosystems and communities around the 
world, with increasingly frequent and severe storms, 
floods and droughts; melting polar ice sheets; sea 
level rise and coastal inundation and erosion; and 
impacts on biodiversity including species loss and 
extinction.
The IPCC’s Special Report in October 2018 stated 
that we have twelve years to turn greenhouse gas 
emissions around to limit global warming to the 
Paris Agreement target of 1.5-degrees, or face an 
uncertain future.
This requires ‘rapid and far-reaching transitions in 
energy, land, urban and infrastructure (including 
transport and buildings), and industrial systems.
Everyone has a role to play in delivering the change 
required.”
Local Extinction Rebellion member Sara Campbell 
was delighted with the announcement but qualified 
her statement by saying “This was a positive step but 
was just the beginning.”
Christchurch City Council will also be considering 
their support next week.

Day by day more and more information becomes available 
about our local and wider environments.  To get a greater 
understanding about New Zealand , the Ministry of 
Environment in their State of the Environment Report 
2019 gives us an opportunity to actually see what the state 
of play is. 
“This report provides evidence to enable all of us to have an 
open and honest conversation about what we have, what we 
are at risk of losing, and where we can make changes”. 

The Ministry has produced a series of graphics that show 
snap shots of things that are actually happening on the 
ground.  Included is their snapshot of the impacts of climate 
change already in New Zealand.
The urgency of our climate emergency is clear. The challenges 
are how we translate it to direct actions. In the near future in 
Lyttelton it is proposed that a series of speakers will present 
information on local initiatives that are already addressing 
species extinction and climate change head on and no doubt 
the conversation will widen to include other initiatives that 
could happen and how you can get involved.

Article Lyttelton Review.

Science Irrefutable
Climate Emergency Declared
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One hundred and fifty years ago, on May the 4th 1869, 
Rāpaki community and whānau celebrated the opening 
of their Church. The momentous occasion was reported 
in the Lyttelton Times. It reported that the celebration 
was attended by local Europeans and Maori and that an 
interdenominational service was held. The sun shone. 
Fast forward to May 4th 2019 and the picture was almost 
identical. 
Since inception the Rāpaki church was predominantly 
Methodist however in later years it supported Anglican, 
Presbyterian and Wesleyan ministries.
The quaint little church was closed following the 2010-2011 
earthquakes and the re-opening celebration coincided with 
its sesquicentennial. The church has been central to Rāpaki 
life over the past 150 years. Kaumatua Donald Couch has 
written a history of this little church to coincide with its 
re-opening. 

Donald said “The driving force for the restoration was the 
values it represented. The repairs and restoration were a 
necessary investment in recognizing the past and providing 
for the future”.
The church itself is actually owned by the community of 
Rāpaki and is administered by six Rāpaki Reserve Trustees. 
It has been the trustees’ job to return an operational church 
to the community. Since 2011 trustees have been planning 
to make this happen. After funding was obtained in 2017, 
the restoration work began.
Matua Rewi Couch, one of the Reserve Trustee’s, has played 
a significant role making this happen. 
“I’m delighted that the Church is functioning again and to 
re-open on the day of the 150th anniversary is a really nice 
achievement”. Rewi’s whānau has always had a very close 
association with the church since its opening in 1869. 
The restoration has been completed by local Lyttelton 
people. Tony Ussher was the Conservation Architect. Tim 
Simmance, Ian Stewart, Micha Engelmann and Bobby 

Rāpaki Church Re-Opens –  A Special Celebration
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Botha were key tradesmen during the refurbishment over 
the last two years. 
Micha highlighted some of the restoration work that he was 
involved with. 
“I helped reconstruct the spire. The cedar shingles have been 
shaped and are held in place by lead roof flashing. That is my 
specialization. The back wall also needed partial replacement 
and I helped remove some of the rotten kahikatea and tōtara 
timbers and replaced it with new timber. I am very happy 
with the end result”.
Restorations also included the replacement of the rotten 
main window with a replica of an earlier window based on 
an old photograph. The fence surrounding the church was 
built in a style based on an 1871 painting. The fence posts 
were made from the old Ōtamahua (Quail Island) jetty. 
All the restoration work was completed with an emphasis on 
‘minimum intervention’ to ensure that the cultural heritage 
value of the church has been left intact. That means the 
church pews still have names etched into them from days 
gone by!
The minimum intervention approach was particularly 
appreciated by Victoria Bliss a guest who is a heritage 
professional. “The church reflects the needs of the people. 
It’s simple and sympathetic to its environment and it’s 
wonderful to have another heritage building brought back 
to life after the earthquakes”.
Once all the invited guests had arrived, a pōwhiri was held 
followed by an interdenominational church service, just 

like the opening event 150 years ago. A celebratory lunch 
followed. A highlight was a delectable cake made to look 
like the newly opened church. 
Rāpaki Church is happily open again to serve the needs of 
the whānau into the future.

Article Lyttelton Review
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For the week of 10-15 June, Lyttelton Library is planning 
a programme of talks, displays and activities to promote 
the Sustainable Living series being rolled out around the 
Christchurch City Libraries  network in support of the 
renewable energy policy of the Christchurch City Council. 
This programme includes a an upcycling craft activity for 
children, Storytimes with a sustainable 
theme, and a drop-in opportunity on the Saturday morning 
for people to find out just what they 
should be putting in their red, green and yellow CCC bins. 
And all week long, from 10am opening on Monday 10 June, 
we will have our central table taken over by the Great Stash 
Swap – bring along any unwanted fabric, lace and trimmings, 
wool etc, and take home that piece of fabric you didn’t know 
you really needed. No cash involved. 
A special feature is a talk on the evening of Tuesday 11 June 
at 7pm on the Whaka-Ora Healthy 
Harbour collaboration between Environment Canterbury, 
Christchurch City Council, Lyttelton Port Company, Te 
Hapū o Ngāti Wheke and Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu to 
develop a catchment management plan for Whakaraupō/
Lyttelton Harbour. This initiative will see these organisations 
working with the community and other stakeholders to plan 
and coordinate restoration of the ecological and cultural 
health of the harbour. 

And on the evening of Thursday 13 June there will be a 
community information evening from 6pm until 9pm, 
which will give local organisations and groups a chance to 
share information and ideas on living in a more sustainable 
way. Local groups will have the opportunity to mount a 
small display and make themselves available for discussion 
about their projects. 
During the evening a panel of speakers will each take 5-7 
minutes to talk about their activities, and answer questions. 
As of now we have Georgina from the CCC environmental 
unit talking about their promotion of edible gardens, Kim 
and Crystal from the Lyttelton Port Company, Jozefa and 
her collaboration with Eruption Brewery, and Jesse from 
Prima Roastery and the part composting plays in their 
coffee business. 
Representatives from the Yoogo car-sharing scheme will be 
present and we’re anticipating that interested punters may 
be able to take an e-vehicle for a test drive. 
If anyone is interested in giving their group a display 
presence on the Thursday evening please get in touch with 
Annette Williams at the library. And everyone else, please 
come down to the library on Thursday 13 June to find out 
what else is happening in your community. 

Annette Williams, Lyttelton Library

NEAR & FAR
Diamond Harbour Painting Group Show
Stoddart Cottage Gallery 
3 May – 26 May 2019 

Recent works by members of the Diamond Harbour 
Painting Group will be on show throughout May 
at Stoddart Cottage Gallery.
Works by ten artists covering a wide range of 
subjects will be included in the group show. Media 
include acrylic and oil paint and pastel. Most 
works are for sale. 
The Diamond Harbour Painting Group meets 
weekly. Members work together to develop 
technique, learn from one another and support 
each others creative endeavours. There are about 
ten regulars, with others who come and go with 
the seasons. A proposal to have an additional evening session 
each week is planned to go ahead in the near future and is 
likely to be well supported by those who cannot participate 
during the day.
Stoddart Cottage Gallery is open to the public 10am to 4pm 
every Friday, Saturday and Sunday, and most public holidays, 
or at other times by arrangement. The gallery has exhibitions 

by local artists which change each month, and a shop selling 
local crafts.
The cottage is in walking distance of the Diamond Harbour 
Ferry, and a cafe is nearby for refreshments and food – so 
make a day of it and visit one of Canterbury’s oldest cottages 
and check out some local art and craft.
 Article  Stoddart Cottage Trust:

Sustainable Living Week at Lyttelton Library
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Recently an article about re-greening the Port 
Hills was published that attracted much local 
comment and support.
The Lyttelton Reserves Management 
Committee has been actively greening 
Urumau Reserve for over 10 years. After a brief 
hiatus due to the earthquakes, the planting 
programme in Urumau Reserve started back 
in 2015 and has been running full steam ever 
since. And you can really see the results! Just 
look at our 2015 photo compared to our 2019 
photo and you can clearly see just how quickly 
our native trees grow into a forest.  
This year marks 5 years since planting resumed. In this 
time, our community has planted 1300 plants which are 
sourced from our unique ecological district. Of these plants, 
an astounding 95% or more have survived thanks to our 
waterers and plant carers. When you consider the number of 
plants and size of the area, this amazing result could only be 
achieved with the help and support of the community. 
It’s a huge amount of time and energy to achieve forest 
regrowth and if you ever wondered why some plantings look 
better than others it’s generally related to the resources that 
are available to the project. This project is a 100% volunteer 
effort and when you get community by-in, many residents 
are willing to spare that bit extra to make it happen.
Would you like to get involved? Maybe you have noticed the 
“greening? Now is your chance to find out what it’s all about. 

Regreening Port Hills
Get Involved Now

If you want to help re-green the Port Hills there are several 
things you can get involved with now. 
Each Sunday from 1-4pm our team are working at Urumau 
Reserve. Meet us at the Foster Terrace entrance. Activities 
include, maintenance, potting up, removal of invasive weeds 
and site preparation. Planting is also planned again this year.. 
At this stage we anticipate that the community plantings 
days will be in July, August, and September. More details 
will follow and we'll circulate a sign up list in June.
The area that we are planting this year is the Foster Terrace 
entrance to Urumau Reserve and we have started preparing 
the site.

Article Urumau Planting Team

Regreening 2015

Regreening 2019
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The Devlin Affair 
Story Chats Duncan

‘I do wish you’d shut up, Sid,’ said James 
Hobson, wiping beer foam from his mouth with the 
back of his hand. Th ose at the bar of the Wheatsheaf 
Tavern, smiled — Sid Peel was known as the local 
know-all. 

‘What you have just said is entirely wrong. Th e Devlin’s 
were defi nitely from Irish stock, but saying they came 
to New Zealand to escape punishment from the IRA 
is utter rubbish.’ Th e bar crowd drew closer, sensing a 
story. ‘I knew the Devlin’s, as much as anyone could, 
they were very private people,’ continued James. 

‘Th ey had secrets to hide, didn’t I just say that?’ Sid butted in, 
amid cries to pipe down. 

James continued unabated. ‘Th ey came south after the 
senior Devlin's died in a severe storm in the Hawke’s 
Bay area. Th ere was extensive fl ooding, and their bodies 
were swept away among piles of trees and debris and 
remained hidden for months. On recovery, the bodies 
were unrecognisable, so DNA samples had to be taken 
to confi rm their identities. It was all in the newspapers 
at the time, a shocking business.’

‘All I’m saying is we never got to hear the whole Devlin 
story,’ said Sid. 

James ignored him and took another sip from his beer and 
looked around. 

‘Want to hear the real facts of the Devlin story, not the 
gossip?’ Th e regulars nodded and were joined by others 
from the adjacent tables, eager to listen.

‘Brendan and Kathleen Devlin wanted to put the North 
Island tragedy behind them, so, they toured the South 
Island, inspecting various properties that were for sale. 
For obvious reasons, they insisted that only fl ood-free 
farms would be suitable. Finally, they chose to settle 
on three blocks of hilly land at the back of Camp Bay. 
Th ey were a reclusive couple. Most people put it down 
to Kathleen being hearing impaired. Brendan was 
fl uent in sign language, and it was amazing to see their 
closeness. He was protective of her because he loved 
her. She was an attractive woman with long black hair, 
she worn loose about her shoulders. Kathleen's good 
looks attracted attention from many young guys. 

Th ey set up a goat breeding unit and made beautiful cheeses. 
Unfortunately, there wasn't the taste locally for their 
products back then. Brendan had to travel long 
distances to fi nd buyers,’ James paused briefl y to order 
another drink. ‘Maybe that was the reason Kathleen 

became pregnant.’ he continued. ‘She lacked company, 
and thought a wee one would help fi ll the gap. As their 
veterinarian, I visited them regularly to check on their 
goat herd. I could see she was lonely. 

Anyway, about that time the Andersons moved into Diamond 
Harbour, with their daughter, Pippa. Kathleen heard 
that their two-year-old was also deaf. When she took 
it upon herself to teach the girl signing, the child spent 
much of her time with the Devlin’s. Ron Anderson 
insisted he drive his daughter to and from Camp Bay, 
sometimes staying overnight, citing how dangerous 
the shingle roads were in the dark. Once Kathleen’s 
condition became apparent the rumours started. To 
some it was obvious. A husband spending so much 
time away, a lonely wife putting herself forward to help 
another — it all added up. 

Th e speculations about the Devlin aff air went on and on. 
Finally, Kathleen gave birth to a son, who did not 
inherit his mother’s impediment. 

‘So, that’s why her husband took off  then, eh?’ the barman 
said. 

‘No, it wasn’t, Wally. Brendan Devlin had fallen for a girl he 
met in Palmerston North. Her father owned two or 
three supermarkets up there, where he sold Brendan’s 
goat cheese. One thing led to another as they say, and 
the girl, I can’t remember her  name now, was carrying 
Brendan’s child,’ James said? 

‘Didn’t I say he was a bad lot?’ Sid could hardly contain his 
need to be proved right. 

‘If I may fi nish? Th e thing was when Brendan’s son arrived, 
Kathleen was present at the birth and was said to be in 
raptures with her nephew. 

Th ere was stunned silence in the bar, as everyone tried to 
absorb this new information. 

‘What the hell?’ said Sid. ‘In case you haven’t guessed, 
Brendan and Kathleen Devlin, were brother and sister,’ 
said James.

‘But who fathered Kathleen’s baby?’ asked Wally. 
‘Ah! Kathleen never revealed who her lover was and moved 

away just days after the birth. Brendan relocated the 
business to the Manawatu. But I did hear later that she 
married a land agent and had another son,’ James said, 
turning away from the crowd. Only Wally saw the wry 
smile fl ash across his face.
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LPC has given its support to a local storytelling project 
that aims to connect people and put the stories of everyday 
people on the streets. Our Stories Project was founded, with 
LPC support, in 2016.
The pilot project has come to life in Lyttelton over the 
last three years with Lyttelton Primary School children 
interviewing people who spent their childhoods here. 
Children asked questions like, “What was your favourite fish 
and chip shop?” and “What was the naughtiest thing you 
did at school?” They also asked about memories of specific 
events. The participants - aged 25-98 - remembered many 
port-related events, from farewelling the Wellington ferry to 
the day the crane fell over.
Many of the people interviewed were children of port 
workers and they had fond memories of running wild in the 
port and even swimming in the dry dock, which was used 
for Christchurch schools swimming sports in its early years.
Project founder Kris Herbert says the interview process 
is an important part of the project. “Sharing stories is a 
really powerful thing. The kids are learning to listen and 
connect. They are learning empathy for other people and 
understanding what life was like in their town in the past. 
The participants benefit, too. They always leave grateful for 
the experience.”
For each interview, the audio is recorded and then the 
Our Stories team edits the stories and matches them to 

places. These location-specific stories are uploaded to the 
Our Stories App so that anyone can discover them and 
experience them.
“It’s interesting to hear about the legend of the goat man 
that scared kids in the 70s, 80s and 90s. But when you listen 
in the cemetery that he was thought to ‘haunt’ - that’s a 
whole different experience,” Kris says.
“This magic of bringing stories and places together is what 
really drives this part of the project.”
LPC has supported Our Stories this year so that the non-
profit project can make the experience available for free.
“Our first model was to charge a small amount for the 
downloads, but that wasn’t ideal. With LPC support, we can 
make this free for everyone, which is much more in line with 
the aims of Our Stories.”
Our Stories Project plans to continue with another round 
of interviews at Lyttelton Primary School this year so that 
more stories can be added to the app. The project is also 
looking at expanding to other communities. The stories and 
app links are available www.ourstoriesproject.org
Anyone interested in being involved in the Our Stories 
Project can contact Kris@ourstoriesproject.org

Article LPC

Our Stories Project
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Lyttelton Harbour Business Association 
Monthly Meetings
Did you know that the LHBA has regular monthly meetings? 
Any LHBA member may join the monthly meetings by 
emailing Anne at admin@lhba.co.nz
 We have regular visitors who come to talk to the group, as 
well as regular reports within the group such as a Farmer's 
Market report, Art Committee report, and a general round 
table report that normally includes reports from LPC, the 
information centre, and Project Lyttelton among others.
 If you are interested in what is happening in the business 
scene in Lyttelton, feel free to join us for our next meeting 
( space allowing ), second Tuesday evenings of each month. 

The Commoners Bar
Have you checked out the new bar at the British? This is 
the newest venture for Nepalese Restaurant Sherpa Kai. 
Located in the basement of the British it’s open every day 
except Monday.

Snap Send Solve 
Snap Send Solve is the City Councils smartphone app to 
help make reporting issues easy.
Report issues from your mobile phone

Public Inquiry into the Earthquake 
Commission – Submissions Close 26 May 
The Public Inquiry into the EQC is currently inviting 
submissions from claimants and residents who have past 
experiences with EQC following the Canterbury (and 
other) earthquakes and have views about future changes. 
Submissions can be made online until 26 May or you can 
attend a public forum at Tūranga (central library) to come 
and chat to the Inquiry and share your views informally. 
For public forum dates and more information please visit: 
https://eqcinquiry.govt.nz/

Water chlorination Updatedate
About 90 per cent of Christchurch’s water supply is expected 
to be chlorine-free by the end of this month.
The well head improvement programme has been boosted by 
water restrictions and cooler weather reducing the demand 
for water.
The water supply is forecast to be completely chlorine-free 
by spring this year.
Up to last month, 42 out of 140 wells had been upgraded 
and signed off as secure.
Improvement works are under way or scheduled for a further 
54 wells over the winter months.

Lyttelton Harbour Network Meetings 
All are welcome to come along to the Lyttelton Harbour 
Network meetings, where you can network with others 
working and living in the area and hear about new projects 
and events. Please find the notes of the last meeting attached. 
 The next meeting will be on Thursday 13 June at 12pm at the 
Lyttelton Community Boardroom, 25 Canterbury Street. 

 Lottery COGS Funding  
Applications Close 22 May 
A reminder that Lottery COGS Funding is open until 
Wednesday 22 May 2019 . The priorities for Christchurch 
and Banks Peninsula are as: 

Inclusive communities where people have a sense of 
belonging and value diversity. 
Everyone has access to services and information 
that support safe and healthy communities. 
Enhanced connectedness through opportunities to 
participate and contribute in the community. 

For more information please visit: https://www.
communitymatters.govt.nz/community-organisations-
grants-scheme/ 
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The Snap Send Solve app works by identifying the location 
the photo is taken using the phone's GPS data.
It sends an email to the Council from your email address, 
including the incident type, notes, address of incident, photo, 
and contact details.
The report is then allocated to the relevant Council 
department.
The more information provided, the better we can help 
isolate and investigate the issue.

Survey looks at Christchurch residents' 
views about climate change
 “Climate change leadership is a strategic priority for the 
Council and we are committed to doing all we can to reduce 
the city’s carbon emissions and to prepare the city for the 
opportunities and challenges presented by climate change,” 
says Council Head of Strategic Policy Emma Davis.
“As an organisation we have already set ourselves the goal of 
being carbon neutral by 2030. Now, as part of our Climate 
Change Strategy, we are in the process of setting a carbon 
neutral target for Christchurch as a whole.
“We will be working with our communities on the strategy 
but one of the first things we want to do is to get a snapshot 
of how people are feeling about the issue of climate change 
and get their input into what we should be doing,” Ms Davis 
says.
To help gather that information the Council has put 
together a short online survey visit https://www.research.
net/r/climatechangeCHCH
People have until 31 May to complete the survey.

Affordable Fruit and Vegetables
Coordinated by the Timebank Lyttelton locals have access 
to a fabulous weekly supply of fresh fruit and vegetables. 
Bags are $6 or $12. Each week is a lucky dip but more and 
more people are finding out that this is such good value for 
money and good for your health.
Now located at the Lyttelton Recreation Centre – 25 
Winchester Street Lyttelton it’s much easier to collect your 
produce. Jan Cooper looks forward to seeing you Wednesday 
afternoon from 12.30. Vegetables can be collected Wednesday 
12- 4pm and Thursday 10-4pm. Veggies are paid in advance 
weekly. If you would like to sign up please get in touch with 
Jill Larking 0272374960.

Community Board Newsletter
Every month the Banks Peninsula Community Board 
report on what is happening in our ward with local events, 
work being undertaken by the Council, updates and issues 
in the community relevant to the Peninsula. The newsletter 
is emailed out to anyone who would like to receive it. If 

you would like to receive the monthly Banks Peninsula 
Community Board newsletter  email amy.hart@ccc.govt.nz   
and we will add you to the list.

Winter Boating Courses 
Upskill your Boating Knowledge over winter
Boating Education has a number of great courses running 
over winter from Naval Point.   We highly recommend 
taking one of these courses, whether you are new to sailing 
or boating, or just need a refresher.

 VHF 8 June 
 Boatmaster 6, 7, 20, 21 July 
 Day Skipper 10, 11 August 
 VHF 7 September

Full details and bookings can be made through the Boating 
Education website https://www.boatingeducation.org.nz/

Lyttelton Community Emergency Response Update
In Lyttelton we have a community response to major 
emergency events. That means there is no official Civil 
Defence team here. It's up to us to look after ourselves in 
those early stages.
The Timebank and a small team of locals has permission to 
use the Recreation Centre at 25 Winchester Street if needed 
to help support local people with basic information, short 
term shelter and a cuppa.
The best advice we can offer is be prepared. Know your 
neighbours, have emergency supplies on hand and then if 
you need more help call the City Council 941 8999.

Seasoning Ensemble
A few fortunate Lytteltonians were treated to a concert 
by Seasoning Ensemble, a collection of musicians from 
the University of Canterbury’s Music School. Held at St 
Saviours at Holy Trinity it was a delightful setting to hear 
the music of Handel, Purcell, Stanley Bach and Vivaldi. The 
audience was so impressed by the performance that we hope 
the ensemble can return later in June as part of the newly 
revamped winter festival. 
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Lyttelton Museum Milestone
Happy 6000! Wednesday May 15th our collection of 
historic Lyttelton photographs reached a major milestone 
- 6000 images catalogued, and then scanned to digital by 
New Zealand Micrographic Services. Thanks to Amy our 
fantastic technician - seen here with number 6000. Watch 
this space for news later in the year when the digitised 
collection will be accessible online

Christchurch Heritage Festival  
October 7th-28th

Event applications now open!

If you have a great idea for a festival event, we want to hear 
from you!
We welcome everyone’s applications to take part in this year’s 
Christchurch Heritage Festival programme as we bring 
together a wide range of community events and activities.
Event applications are now open - closing 5pm, Monday 10 
June. See application details and apply online here: ccc.govt.
nz/heritagefestival
Christchurch Heritage Festival (Heritage Week) will run 
from 7–28 October 2019.
To get in touch with us please email heritage@ccc.govt.nz
Encounter Our Stories
This year’s theme Encounter Our Stories ties in with the 
Tuia – Encounters 250 commemorations taking place 
around the country this year, marking 250 years since the 
first meetings between Māori and Europeans on the shores 
of Aotearoa New Zealand.
Here in Ōtautahi/Christchurch and Te Pātaka o Rākaihautū/
Banks Peninsula we have many stories, from Ngāi Tahu, the 
European settlers, Pasifika and people of many ethnic and 
cultural backgrounds who have made the city home.
The Christchurch Heritage Festival is an opportunity to 
share the stories of the past that link us to this place. He 
tātai muka, he tātai tangata – weave together the strands, 
weave together the people.

Great Youth Opportunity 
Environment Canterbury Regional Youth 
Voices Hui
With more youth taking a greater interest in the health 
of the planet the opportunity of participating in a Youth 
Hui should have appeal. This Hui hosted by Environment 
Canterbury is a great way for young people to get together 
and explore many interesting issues with other young people 
from around the wider Canterbury District. 
This opportunity is open to twenty young people. 
“The kauapa/ theme for this year  is mahinga kai* and how 

we use knowledge of the past, present and future to sustain 
our living world. This is an opportunity for young people to 
build individual and collective understanding of their role in 
shaping this world” said ECAN’s Youth Engagement Team 
Leader Hannah Dunlop. 
If you are between 15-24, live in one of the ten Environment 
Canterbury districts and have an interest in the environment 
and leadership this will be a great opportunity for you.
Issues to be discussed include:

• Climate change
• Māori perspectives
• Freshwater management
• How government works
• History and Treaty of Waitangi
• Leadership
• Biodiversity and biosecurity
• Collective and personal action

Last years hui was held at Tuahiwi Marae. One of the 
participants Zoe Watson was so impressed meeting real 
leaders and learning so much.
“I think it’s really important for our generation to be taught 
because we are the future and if we don’t do anything about 
it, then we’re not going to have a place to live. We need to 
solve this now.”
ECAN’s Hannah Dunlop noted, “If we’re expecting these 
young people to inherit the decisions that we make today, we 
should get them involved in helping make those decisions 
but also to understand them so they can feel a sense of 
empowerment, engagement and agency in their world and 
that they have a role to play in that.”
If this learning opportunity excites you please contact 
Hannah Dunlop at ECAN. There is an online registration 
form or contact her directly at  hannah.dunlop@ecan.govt.
nz or phone 027 405 4895
The hui is Thursday 20 - Saturday 22 June 2019 and will be 
held at Ōnuku Marae, Akaroa, Banks Peninsula. You have 
until June 6th to register.
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We now have Nespresso coffee Come in and see our range……

Members Cash Draw – Come in and see
how to play, or put your name down and 

try your luck..

Every Tuesday Night - Eyes down at 7pm

Thursday 
5pm – 6pm & 7pm – 8pm

Friday
4pm – 6pm

23 Dublin Street, Lyttelton – Ph (03) 328 8740

We have two pool tables for you 
with great views while playing.
FREE TABLES IN THE WEEKENDS

Expired 31.3.2019 – Have you renewed your Membership????
If not please come in and see us to renew $25 per member

Please have your membership card ready.
No Card, No Service
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Sustainable Living at 
Lyttelton Library 

 
 

Sustainable Living Week 10–15 June 
 

¥  Whaka-Ora Healthy Harbour 
Tuesday 11 June, 7–8.30pm 

¥  Upcycling T shirt craft 
Wednesday 12 June, 3.30–4.30pm 

¥  Community information evening  
Thursday 13 June, 6–9pm 

¥  Which bin to choose?  
Saturday 15 June,  
10am–1pm 

 
Great Stash Swap 
all week 
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Tuesday May 21st 

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour 
Lyttelton Club 7pm
Tuesday Evening Housie
Wunder Bar 7pm
Open Mic Showcase Night 

WEDNESDAY May 22nd

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour 

Thursday May 23rd

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour 
Lyttelton Club  5-6 7-8pm
Happy Hour

Friday May 24th  

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour
Lyttelton Club  4-6pm
Happy Hour

Saturday May 25th

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour
Lyttelton Crafts & Treasure 9-1pm
Collets Corner
Lyttelton Farmers Market 10-1pm
Lyttelton’s Retro Art and Craft Bazaar 9-1pm

Sunday May 26th

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour

Tuesday May 28th 

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour 
Lyttelton Club 7pm
Tuesday Evening Housie 

WEDNESDAY May 29th

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour 

Thursday May 30th

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm

Happy Hour 
Lyttelton Club  5-6 7-8pm
Happy Hour
Wunder Bar 8.30pm
Comedy Night

Friday May 31st  

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour
Lyttelton Club  4-6pm
Happy Hour

Saturday June 1st

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour
Lyttelton Crafts & Treasure 9-1pm
Collets Corner
Lyttelton Farmers Market 10-1pm
Lyttelton’s Retro Art and Craft Bazaar 9-1pm

Sunday June 2nd

Lyttelton Arms  5-7pm
Happy Hour

Galleries: 
Lyttelton Information Centre  
Open Monday to Saturday 10-4pm Sunday 11-3pm
Stoddart Cottage  Diamond Harbour    
Open Friday, Saturday and Sunday 10am - 4pm

Coming Up: 
Lyttelton Winter Celebration June 23rd – June 30th

Events
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OPENING EVENT SATURDAY 4TH MAY 2.30 – 4PM 
ALL WELCOME. 

EXHIBITION RUNS EVERY FRIDAY, SATURDAY, SUNDAY FROM 

10AM – 4PM. 

DIAMOND HARBOUR PAINTING GROUP MEETS EVERY 
WEDNESDAY AT ST ANDREW’S HALL, DIAMOND HARBOUR. NEW 
MEMBERS WELCOME. CONTACT ALISON ROBERTON 021 213 324. 
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Community Activities in and around the Harbour this Week

MONDAY
Community Choir  
7.30pm Union Chapel, Winchester Street, Lyttelton.   
All welcome. Jillie 021 152 8068
Diamond Harbour Yoga 
6.30pm - 8pm 
General Class, Diamond Harbour Rugby Rooms
Lyttelton Rotary Club 
7pm on the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month 
Lyttelton St John’s station London St. New members 
welcome. Contact Brian Reeve 0274320743 for details.
Lyttelton Scouts  
Every second Monday 6.30-8pm 
Contact Ruth Targus  021 259 3086

TUESDAY
Community House  
Shared Lunch 12.00pm 7 Dublin Street  
Make new friends
Diamond Harbour Yoga 
6am - 7am Early Bird Class 
Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms
Lyttelton Library Storytimes  
11.00-11.30am
Diamond Harbour Bridge Club 
1.20pm for 1.30pm start 
Diamond Harbour Football Club Rooms. $4 table 
For more information call 329 4868 or 329 4149
Lyttelton St John Youth Division  
6.00pm St John Ambulance Station  
52 London St, Lyttelton 
St Joseph the Worker R.C.Church  
9am Mass 21 Exeter Street, Lyttelton  
All Welcome More information call 384 1600

WEDNESDAY
Diamond Harbour Bridge Club 
Bowling Club Rooms. All welcome 
6.40pm for a 6.50 start 
Partner finder - Carolyn Craw.  Ph 329 4684
Diamond Harbour Singers 
7.30 - 9.00pm 
Every Wednesday in Stage Room of Community Hall. 
All welcome. Contact Margie 329 3331
Diamond Harbour Yoga 
6am - 7am 
Early Bird Class. Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms
Lyttelton Community Garden 
10am Every Wednesday. Meet at the garden behind the 
Lyttelton Pool in Oxford Street. For more information 
328 9243

Lyttelton Cubs  
6.30pm Contact Ruth Targus  021 259 3086  
Lyttelton Garage Sale  
10.30am 54a Oxford Street, Lyttelton  
Second Hand Bargains and more. 
Lyttelton Harbour Fruit and Vegetable Collective  
Trading between 12.30 and 2.45pm  
The Lyttelton Recreation Centre,  
25 Winchester, Street Lyttelton 
Contact Jill Larking for more info 027 237 4960
Lyttelton Library  Wednesdays Knit and Yarn  
10.00-12.00pm
Lyttelton Playgroup 
At Kidsfirst Lyttelton 
12,30pm- 2.30pm  
33 Winchester St Lyttelton 
Call 03 328 8689 for more information
Harbour Yoga Vinyasa 
6pm-7.15pm. 021 882 403 
Gentle Class, Trinity Hall

THURSDAY
Community House Flat Walking Group. 
10am Start 
Contact Kate Henry. Ph: 741 1427
Diamond Harbour Yoga 
6am - 7am Early Bird Class 
Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms
Diamond Harbour Tai Chi Group 
11am start 
Diamond Harbour Community Hall. 
For more details, please email to  88daruma@gmail.com 
and we will send you our information letter.
Governors Bay Volunteer Fire Brigade  
7.00pm Governors Bay Fire Station  
Weekly Training, New Members Welcome
Lyttelton Garage Sale  
10.30am 54a Oxford Street, Lyttelton  
Second Hand Bargains and more. 
Lyttelton Volunteer Fire Brigade  
7.00pm Lyttelton Fire Station  
Weekly Training, New Members Welcome 
Stoddart Cottage Gallery Craft Co-op 
Meets monthly on the third Thursday 4pm at Stoddart 
Cottage. For more information contact Secretary Ann 
Skelton shed21@xtra.co.nz. See also our Facebook page.

Community Activities in and around the Harbour this Week
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Community Activities in and around the Harbour this MonthCommunity Activities in and around the Harbour this Week
FRIDAY

Diamond Harbour Yoga 
6am - 7am   
Gentle Class 
Diamond Harbour Rugby Rooms 
Lyttelton Garage Sale  
10.30am 54a Oxford Street,  
Lyttelton Second Hand Bargains and more. 
Lyttelton Library Fridays Babytimes  
10.30-11.00am
Lyttelton Yoga 
9.30am - 10.45am 
25 Winchester St Lyttelton Rec Centre 
Contact Rebecca Boot 021 071 0336

SATURDAY
Lyttelton Farmers Market  
10.00am London Street,  
Lyttelton Fresh produce, Live Music, Buskers and More 
Lyttelton Garage Sale  
10.00am 54a Oxford Street, Lyttelton  
Second Hand Bargains and more. 
Lyttelton Harbour Bazaar Market  
10.00am No 6 London St. Artists, Bric a Brac and More 
Harbour Yoga 
9am Trinity Hall, Lyttelton Rec Centre

SUNDAY
St Saviour’s at Holy Trinty  
17 Winchester Street 
4pm Service with Holy Communion 
All Welcome 

GROUPS
Banks Peninsula Community Board  
10am First Monday Each Month 
Meetings Open to the Public 

Bay Harbour Toastmasters 
6.30pm. Every 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month 
Lyttelton Community Board Room, 25 Canterbury St 
Contact: Jann Meehan, 021 263 1040 
Diamond Harbour Civil Defence  
7.00pm Third Wednesday of the month. 
Community Church Diamond Harbour  
Contact: Wendy Coles 0211541434
Governors Bay Civil Defence  
7.00pm Third Wednesday of the month. 
Governors Bay Fire Station Contact  
Contact: Ian Palmer 3299 160
Lyttelton Harbour Business Association 
For more information contact: admin@lhba.co.nz

Lyttelton Museum Historical Society  
Contact Wendy McKay  
info@lytteltonmuseum.co.nz

Lyttelton Netball Club 
Contact Flo McGregor flomac@xtra.co.nz
Lyttelton Rugby Club 
For details visit the club Facebook Page or contact the 
club’s Rugby Manager  
Nathan.mauger@gmail.com 021 111 6069
Little Ship Club Canterbury 
We meet on the 3rd Thursday of the month usually at 
Naval Point Club Lyttelton from 7.00pm. The club has 
regular guest speakers and undertakes a large range of 
activities that increase the knowledge and skills and 
enjoyment of its members and for the benefit of yachting 
generally. All welcome 
www.littleshipclubcanterbury.wordpress.com
Lyttelton Time Bank 
1-4pm Wednesday and 1-4pm Friday Lyttelton Recreation 
Centre 25 Winchester St Lyttelton 
328 9243 www.lyttelton.net.nz
Lyttelton Toy Library 
Located at the Lyttelton Rec Centre Squash Court 25 
Winchester St. Open each fortnight on Saturday morning 
10-12 noon. For more information see Facebook Lytttelton 
Toy Library or email lytteltontoylibrary@gmail.com or  
call Helen 021 075 4826
Naval Point Old Salts Lunch 
The Old Salts Lunch is being held on the 2nd Tuesday 
of every 2nd month with the next one being held next 
Tuesday, 10th February starting @ 12:00 with 2 course 
lunch commencing @12:45.  
Contact Barry Bowater 329 4828 or 0272743520
Narcotics Anonymous Lyttelton Meeting 
6:30 Monday 
Community House. 5 Dublin St.
6.30 Thursday 
25 Canterbury Street 
www nzna.org
St Joseph the Worker R.C.Church  
5.30pm Mass 3rd Sunday of the month. Parish House 21 
Exeter Street Lyttelton. Ph: 384 1600
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Lyttel Beauty 0212973885 Lyttelbeauty@Hotmail.co.nz
32 Voelas Road, Lyttelton Contact: Emma Chambers 

Nu Dawn Oils Contact: Dawn Cowan dawncowan025@gmail.com52

Fisherman Wharf 033 287 530 Contact@Fishermanswharf.nz
39 Norwhich Quay, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Pj Gemmel www.fi shermanswharf.nz

Lyttelton Arms 03 328 8085 caroline@lytteltonarms.co.nz
17A London Street, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Caroline & John Quinn www.thelytteltonarms.co.uk

Wunderbar 03 328 8818 hi@wunderbar.co.nz
19 London Street, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Alex and Vanessa https://wunderbar.co.nz

Coff ee Culture 033 287 080 Talk@Coff eeculture.co.nz
18 London Street, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Leona & Marten Cooper www.coff eeculture.co.nz

Top Club 03 328 8740 or 0273 668 007 lytteltontopclub@gmail.com
23 Dublin street, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Trudi Marshall www.facebook.com/lytteltontopclub/

Governors Bay Hotel 03 3299433 or 0275 329160 info@governorsbayhotel.co.nz
52 Main Road, Lyttelton 8971 Contact: Jeremy Dyer www.governorsbayhotel.co.nz

EAT, DRINK, DINE

Black Cat Cruises 0800 436 574 sales@blackcat.co.nz 
Level 2, 5 Norwich Quay, Lyttelton 8082 Paul Milligan www.blackcat.co.nz

Christchurch Attractions 03 366 7830 emma@christchurchattractions.nz 
Shop 13 Cathedral Junction, 109 Worcester Street Contact: Emma Thomson www.christchurchattractions.nz

Ohinetahi House & Gardens 3299 852 info@ohinetahi.co.nz
31 Governors Bay Teddington Road Contact: Ross Booker www.ohinetahi.co.nz

Hassel -Free Tours 03 385 5775 bookings@hasslefree.co.nz
296 Prestons Road, Marshlands, Christchurch Contact: Raina Roberts www.hasslefree.co.nz

THINGS TO DO
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Dockside Accommodation 021 152 3083 dockside@fastmail.com
22 Sumner Road, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Julian Cross www.lytteltonaccomodation.co.nz

Governors Bay B&B 329 9727 eva@gbbedandbreakfast.co.nz
851 Governors Bay Road, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Eva Mason www.gbbedandbreakfast.co.nz

Governors Bay Hotel 03 3299433 or 0275 329160 info@governorsbayhotel.co.nz
52 Main Road, Lyttelton 8971 Contact: Jeremy Dyer www.governorsbayhotel.co.nz

The Rookery 03 328 8038 rene@amma.co.nz
9 Ross Terrace, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Rene Macpherson www.therookery.co.nz

PLACES TO STAY

Project Lyttelton 033289243 www.lyttelton.net.nz

Blue Fusion Web Design 021 027 05450 dana@bluefusion.co.nz
 Contact: Dana Dopleach www.bluefusion.co.nz

Ausmic Electrical 021 156 3436 Mick@Ausmicelectrical.co.nz
9, Governors Bay Rd, Cass Bay, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Mick Bennett www.facebook.com/Ausmicelectrical/

Lyttelton Port Company 03 328 8198 allreceptionists@lpc.co.nz 
Waterfront House, 37-39 Gladstone Quay, Lyttelton 8082 www.lpc.co.nz

Lyttelsoft 03 328 8671or 021 137 4103 penny@lyttelsoft.co.nz 
7 Hyllton Heights, Lyttelton 8082 Contact: Penny Mercer www.lyttelsoft.co.nz

Printable Solutions 0278 160 126 operations@printable.co.nz
92 Division Street, Riccarton Contact: Ange hodgson www.printable.global

LOCAL EXPORTS

To become a member of the Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre contact Ruth Targus 
328 9093 or email offi  ce@lytteltoninfocentre.nz $100 a year enables your business to 
be listed in this directory, be on the website and have business information displayed at 
the Information Centre.
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Dishes from 

AROUND THE WORLD 

  MEXICO  

  THAI    

  JAPAN   

 INDIAN  

  SPANISH  

  PHILIPPINES  

 

$15 DISHES 
Every Wednesday from 5pm 

May, June, July & August 

Starts Wednesday 8th May 

 

This 


